 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

February 5, 2013
Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger John Kopala Dawn Orgill Kaye Eibeck Judy Edmonds

	Mary Barkl Barbara Rippstein Victor Fragnito Russ Henzel

	Pat Golic Ed Taschner


Our next meeting will be Tue, March 5, 2013, 1pm at Barros Pizza, 7th street and Coral Gables, 15440 N 7th St., Phoenix, 
A motion to approve January meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   
Membership Report 

Mary presented membership report:

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
656 (380 e-mail) (75 both)

Assoc.


  68 (8 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  39 (all e-mail 5 to Honeywell mail drops)

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Treasurer’s Report

Francis had an emergency come up, he sent files and they were approved by the board.
Electronic Tools

Russ gave update on server and tools.  Activity was slow in January. 
Scholarships 
Ed presented the changes made to the scholarship process; Russ will put these changes on the web for all members to view.  Ed would like 2 people from HRC as part of the decision board for scholarships.  Nadine and Ibis were nominated, they were not present to accept and Kaye will e-mail them for approval. 
Programs and Event Status

The date of the spring picnic is April 3, 2013. Harry got the permit for the premises.  It was more expensive than last year; there were discussions on where we could move next years to.  There was also a discussion on the suggested game and prizes.  A $25 gift card for top winner was approved along with 2 attendance tickets for the Annual meeting for the runner up.  
Olive Mill was cancelled by Ibis because the response to attend was too low.   
Barbara updated us on the Light Rail and it was very successful with many attending and enjoying.  Monti’s was very nice and everyone enjoyed and was surprised at the size and the customers they can accommodate.
Barbara also reported on the cruise, recently the lines lowered the prices and Barbara is hoping they will continue to keep us updated.

Kaye reported on SRC members calling that want to attend the annual, we will make sure in the future that our events don’t overlap.  SRC is invited.
Shirley gave an update on the Annual meeting she has booked the Elks Club and Glen Spencer who will talk about future/upcoming Medicare changes.  Shirley will ask everyone for talking points.  A $30 gift card will be presented to the speaker along with invitation to breakfast.     
Francis did a good job on the survey, results were low but informative.  Dawn was going to check the member base to see what they really want?
Mary will call and recruit new members for the HRC board.

Unfinished Business
Vote on bylaw changes in March, what percent of members need to approve?
Discuss election ballot for content and print in March Bridge. 
Meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary


2

